[image: ]PARISH ADMINISTATION
Spanish Speaking Ministry, *Fr. Luis Pulido 
Parish Bookkeeper, *Tara Dahill
Program Manager, *Colleen Glazer
Parish Secretary, *Catherine Jestice
Parish Plant Manager, *Victor Zambrano
PASTOR’S ADVISORY COUNCILS
Finance Council, Steve Bujno
Lay Trustees, Norma Ytuarte, Sheila Mullan
Parish Council, Mike Griffin
WORSHIP
Acolytes, Kevin McKenna
Devotions, Private,
     Adoration / Daily Evening Rosary, Ellen Valko
     Legion of Mary, Blanca Bulit
     Sagrado Corazon, Yolanda Pardo
Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors
Floral Decorations, Mia Kravitz
Liturgical Ministers Scheduling, Melanie Watanabe
Sacred Music, *Andrew Yeargin, Director
     Cantors,*Andrew Yeargin
     Contemporary Ensemble, Phelder St. Germain
     Misa in Espanol, *José (Cheito) Guevara
     Schola Cantorum, *Andrew Yeargin
Sacristans,*Jesus Barrera,* Francisco Fernandez
COMMUNITY BUILDING
Bulletin, Parish Weekly, * Catherine Jestice
Calendar, Master Parish, *Catherine Jestice
Concert Series
     GUEST, Andrew Yeargin
     PARISH, Andrew Yeargin
CRC (Contemporary Roman Catholics), James Hulak
Homebound Ministry,
Scouting Programs, Bob Deaver
Trinity Counters, JoAnne Pollio, Lillian Christman
FORMATION / EDUCATION
Adult Faith Formation, *Colleen Glazer
Lectio Divina-Young Adults, *Fr. Gary Mead
Christian Meditation, Donald Main
RCIA (Christian Initiation), *Gary Cushing
Religious Education,*Colleen Glazer
OUTREACH
Blood Drive, Catherine Jestice
Breakfast Line, *Colleen Glazer
Cubans in Exile, Iladio Blanco
Food Pantry, Colleen Glazer
Guest Clergy Hospitality,* Msgr. Sandi
Homeless Shelter, Mike Griffin
Making All Things New (MATN), Kenneth Craig
Twelve-Step Programs, * Catherine Jestice
   * indicates parish employee
* 	*	*	*	*	*	*	  *
+     MISSION SUNDAY    +
  Next Sunday is Mission Sunday. We will have a second collection for The Propagation of the Faith. Brother Michael Perez, S.S.S., of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament, founded by St. Peter Eymard, will speak at all the Masses. 
   There are special envelopes available at the entrance of the church. 
      SEPTEMBER 20, 2015
[image: ]        Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
       
   






   “Whoever receives one child such as this in my name, receives me; and whoever receives me, receives not me but the One who sent me.” 
THIS   WEEK  AT  HOLY  TRINITY
SUNDAY  CATECHETICAL SUNDAY
   Religious Ed. – Pre-K-Grade 5 – Center – 10:30 AM
   Sunday Evening Concert – Church – 7:00 PM
MONDAY
   DA Meeting – Rectory – 12:30 PM
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM
   Religious Ed.–Grades 6 & up–Center – 6:00PM
   Baptismal Class – Rectory – 7:30 PM
   Legion of Mary – Rectory – 7:30 PM
TUESDAY 
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM
   SCA Meeting – Rectory – 6:15 PM
   Lectio Divina (Spanish) – Center – 7:00 PM
   Christian Meditation – Rectory – 7:00 PM
   Lectio Divina for Young Adults – Rectory – 7:30 PM
WEDNESDAY 
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM
   R.C.I.A – Rectory – 7:30 PM
THURSDAY 
   Al Anon Meeting – Rectory – 12:15 PM
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM
   AA Men’s Meeting – Rectory – 7:00 PM
   Cub Scout & Boy Scout Troop 1 – Center – 7:00 PM
FRIDAY 
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM
   AA Women’s Meeting – Rectory – 8:15 PM
SATURDAY
   Eucharistic Adoration –Church– following 5:30 Mass
*          *           *           *           *           *           *             *
   Last week’s regular collection came to $3,608.50. The second collection for St. Joseph’s Seminary came to $1,573.00
THANK YOU!
Oct. 4th will begin new Mass times:
11:15 Choir Mass–12:30 Spanish Mass
*          *           *           *           *           *           *             *
Note: So that our priests may attend the Mass with Pope Francis, there will be NO 5:30 Mass on Friday, Sept. 25th. 
MASS   INTENTIONS  FOR  THE  WEEK
SATURDAY 9/19
  5:30  Jane Lyons (living)
SUNDAY  9/20 
  7:30  
  9:30  Betsy Sabater
 11:00  
 12:30  Holy Trinity Parishioners
   5:30  
MONDAY 9/21  Matthew, apostle
  9:00  George A. Swan
  5:30  Vicenzo Aiello
TUESDAY 9/22 
  9:00  Renée Elizabeth Kaplan & 
              Marina & Angel Suárez Fernández              
  5:30  Vincent Pascal (living)
WEDNESDAY 9/23  Pius of Pietrelcina
[bookmark: _GoBack]  9:00  
  5:30  
THURSDAY 9/24  
  9:00  	Renée Elizabeth Kaplan & 
              Marina & Angel Suárez Fernández              
  5:30  
  7:00  
FRIDAY  9/25  
  9:00  Nene & Nevio Buffoni
  5:30  NO Mass
SATURDAY 9/26 Cosmos & Damian
  9:00  
*          *            *           *           *           *            *             *
SAVE THE DATE!
Monsignor’s Installation
The formal, canonical installation of Monsignor Sandi (appointed on August 1, 2015) will take place at a special Liturgy at 4:00 PM on Sunday, October 11, 2015. Several guests have been invited including Monsignor’s family and, of course, Msgr. Thomas Leonard! Monsignor is doing this so no one Mass is chosen to the exclusion of the other five. If you can attend, we ask you make every effort to participate as Msgr. John Paddack, Dean of the North West Manhattan and pastor of Notre Dame Church, presides at a brief, but meaningful Liturgy. Public acknowledgement of collaborative ministry – priest and people – is a very important part of the ceremony. Bring the kids. We know you will be uplifted
*         *          *            *           *             *            *             *

Sunday Evening Concerts   
   The Sunday Evening Concert Series opens its second season today, with soprano Diana Benton and pianist Jerome Tan. The program includes works of opera and song by Wagner, Strauss, Barber and Donizetti.
  The concert is at 7:00 PM. It runs for an hour; it is free and open to the public. A reception in the Murphy Center with the artists will follow. All are welcome!
The “Business” Side of
Holy Trinity Parish
  Keeping you informed about the financial management of Holy Trinity, the material needs of which depend almost exclusively on your weekly contributions. Thank you. 
The Archdiocese mandates that each parish employ a Certified Public Accountant to reconcile finance books each fiscal quarter. We employ Phil Armstrong, CPA.
*            *           *           *           *            *           *            *
PRAYER SEEDS
   Lord, make me eager to heal wounds, to unite what has fallen part, and to bring home those who have lost their way. 			St. Francis of Assisi

I Didn’t Know That!
See, everyday, you can learn something
new [about your Catholic Faith].
   When someone dies, you will hear people talking about his or her “remains,” indicating, whether they know it or not, what animated the body (the immortal soul) is no longer present. We Christians know he or she is in God’s hands.
Practical Christianity
It’s Really Easier Than You Think
   Ask a clergyman that question you’ve always wanted to ask.
A Good Old Prayer
   I pray, dear God that I may always be beautiful within.				  	  Anonymous
*            *           *            *           *           *           *            *
2nd Annual
Blessing of Pets
As we did last year, we will celebrate the glory of God visible in nature at a very brief liturgy on the church steps at 2:00 PM on Sunday, October 4th. It is open to “pets of all denominations.” Please bring your human with you. Prizes and treats will be awarded to your humans to keep them interested. PLEASE SPREAD THE WORD AMONG OUR UPPER WEST SIDE NEIGHBORS.
*         *          *            *           *             *            *             *
Catechetical Sunday & RCIA
Welcome back students and catechists! All Religious Education teachers and aides will be blessed by Monsignor Sandi after the homily at the 9:30 Mass.

RCIA begins this week and runs Wednesday evenings through the Easter Vigil. If you are an adult interested in receiving or completing your Sacraments, or if you are interested in becoming a Catholic, contact Gary Cushing at the Rectory.
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			    Sophia, ChurchMouse




A man rang the rectory doorbell last week and handed the pastor a donation. He said, “Father, say a few Masses for you and the other priests of this parish.” Monsignor said, “What about Masses for the repose of the souls of Holy Trinity deceased pastors?” He said that was a great idea because it would remind parishioners how carefully God cared for them through the years. (Indeed, since 1898!!) So, beginning in January, you should begin to see a Mass intention listed on the day of each of the eight Holy Trinity pastors entered into eternal life. God rest them!
*            *           *            *           *           *           *            *
Thank You; Gracias
We are very grateful to all those who made the Annual Volunteer Dinner for 76 people so beautiful. Omer and Freddie made us feel relaxed at the sit-down affair last Monday evening at Scaletta Restaurant. Special “shout out” to our own Pastoral Staff members, Colleen Glazer, Catherine Jestice. Our volunteers are the animating force behind so much at Holy Trinity. We know it and we want them to know how much we appreciate their kindness and expertise.
When Someone Asks You
They say, “You learn something new every day,” and if it’s the Faith by which you live you should welcome it. A terrific little leaflet has been inserted in today’s bulletin. It was written by Monsignor Sandi to help everyone review eleven easy-to-understand, basic FACTS about Catholicism which frequently arise in conversations about religion. We’re betting you will find it so useful, you’ll read it (perhaps make a copy) and then give it away to a relative, neighbor or friend who, perhaps, is angry with, or has even left, the Catholic Church. Please take a good look at it. Perhaps you’ll say, “A-HA! I didn’t know that!” Good for you.
Papal Mass Attendees
Well, 19 index cards out of the 187 index cards handed in were picked out of the wicker basket by two of our beautiful Girl Scouts on September 10th. We contacted the lucky parishioners on September 11th. The rest of us who view the Pope’s visit on television or other device on Friday, September 25th (“Francis Friday”) will count ourselves fortunate to have had Pope Francis “in our living rooms!” Thanks young Clara (5) and her sister, Madelein (8).
Parish Finance Council
We meet in the rectory parlor Tuesday evening, 7:00 PM, September 22nd. Our two, newly appointed lay trustees will be introduced.
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El Evangelio de hoy nos propone para la reflexión dos temas muy importantes en la vida cristiana: la humildad y el servicio. Jesús aparece dialogando con sus discípulos que no terminan de entender lo que les está diciendo sobre el Hijo del hombre. No entienden y tienen miedo de preguntar. Ellos pensaban en el reino del que Jesús les hablaba en términos puramente humanos. El Señor toma la iniciativa y les contesta sobre sus preocupaciones. La primera respuesta que Cristo da se refiere a la humildad.
El mundo que nos ha tocado vivir no es un lugar donde se defienda la humildad; yo diría que todo lo contrario, de ahí uno de los choques permanentes con este tipo de sociedad donde los más débiles y los más humildes son marginados. Los cristianos tenemos que ser en el mundo de hoy los mejores defensores de los más débiles e indefensos, no creyéndonos salvadores de nadie sino intentando que todos conozcan de verdad al único Salvador.
Los creyentes en Jesús estamos llamados a ser humildes para servir. Cuando los cristianos hablamos de "opción preferencial por los pobres" no estamos haciendo literatura barata, sino estamos constatando la presencia del Señor en los más débiles y desposeídos.
La segunda llamada que Jesús nos hace es al servicio a los demás. Un servicio desinteresado a los otros, en especial a los más débiles y pobres de nuestro mundo. Tenemos que aprender a despegarnos de nuestros egoísmos y pequeñas apetencias, para comprender el misterio de Cristo. Los discípulos querían el prestigio, el reconocimiento humano y el hacer carrera, no el servicio a los demás.
http://www.buzoncatolico.es/homilia2/ciclob/homilia065.html
*            *           *            *           *           *           *            *
Please keep our sick in your prayers: 
Lois Mazzitelli, Kate Concannon, John Muratori, Iris Okun, Anthony DeFrancesco, Regina & Joe Rywelski, Steve Manfredo, Ralph Asher, Jorge de Armas, Jr., Caroline Kortwright, Marie DeTullio, John Melaney, Pat Stinchi, Dianne Mastrorocco, Alice Mayer, Graziella Piciulo, Lori Maurino, Kelsey Kruse, Dolores Errity, Sam De Fazio, Charles Fruchte, Marion Donovan, Gloria Becker, Shannyn Craig, Jonathan Sloan, Karen Murphy, Kit Gill, Anne Lia, Brennan Strovink, Sheila Pollack, Maria Alvarado, Edouard Tiger, Edward Haggerty, Vincent McSherry, Adina Senatore, Nancy Graziano, Sandy Rodrigues, Fr. Thomas Heron, Francisco Marcus, Jr.
Names will remain on our prayer list for one month. If you would like us to carry a name longer, contact the Rectory
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